August 28, 2011
The Office of the Governor
State of Georgia
203 State Capitol
Atlanta, Georgia 30334
Re: NHTSA Motorcycle Law Enforcement Demonstrations Grant

Dear Honorable Governor Deal:

I am writing to voice my concerns over the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration’s Motorcycle Law Enforcement Demonstrations Grant Program and ask for your assistance in disrupting the program in Georgia. The program blatantly discriminates against motorcyclists and fails to address motorcycle safety.

 The NHTSA recently announced a grant program to supposedly address Motorcycle Safety issues. The recipient of the money for the demo project was the Georgia Department of Public Safety.  The Georgia State Patrol is conducting a series of roadside motorcycle safety checks in accordance with what was outlined in the Request for Applications.  The amount of NHTSA funding is $70,000.00.  The motorcycle check points do not address nor decrease motorcycle accidents and instead “profiles” motorcyclists and discriminates against citizens based on their mode on transportation and clothing.
Motorcycle Safety is an important and growing issue in Georgia. Over the past several months Georgia has lost several motorcyclists to inattentive and distracted drivers. The Motorcycle Only Check Points do not address the issues that are killing our motorcyclists. A strong research based motorcycle safety awareness program is needed to ensure our safety and reduce crashes not police check points that target the victims of crashes.
Members of the US Congress recently urged US Transportation Secretary LaHood to suspend the grant program and to concentrate on crash causation and education programs. I am asking for your help in suspending the demo program in Georgia.

I am one of 200,000 registered motorcyclists in Georgia and am counting on your help to redirect and redefine motorcycle safety in Georgia. 

Thank you for time and consideration. If you have any questions or need further clarification please contact Linda Allen, Legislative Director, ABATE of Georgia, Inc. at 770-949-3426.

Sincerely,

